KandN	lumme	r				K	lasse				
Name						V	orname				
Eng	glisc	ch							Sei	ie A	\
Prüfung Hilfsmitt			unten;	Teil E inl	klusive	10' Vor	bereitun	g			
Schriftli	che Pri	ifung (12	20')	möglich	e Punkt	te	erzi	elte Pun	kte		
A. Hörve	rstehen	(ca. 25'))	2	25						
B. Lesev	erstehe	en (35')		2	25						
C. Gram	matik (2	20')		2	25						
D. Textp	roduktio	on (40')		2	25						
			r	naximale	Punktz	ahl	erziel	te Punk	tzahl	Note	schriftlich
				1	00						
Mündlic E. münd		_	5')							Note	mündlich
Notansk	rala <i>(</i> für	r die sch	riftlich	ne Prüfun	a).					Prüf	ungsnote
Punkte	0-4	5-14	15-24		35-44	45-54	55-64	65-74	75-84	85-94	95-100
Note	1.0	1.5	2.0	2.5	3.0	3.5	4.0	4.5	5.0	5.5	6.0
1. Kontr 2. Kontr											

A. LISTENING COMPREHENSION

TASK 1 11 POINTS

OLD PEOPLE'S HOME

In the first part of the test, you will hear a girl called Lia telling other students at her school about her recent summer job in an old people's home or care home in their town.

As you listen, fill in the gaps 1-11 in the notes below. In some gaps more than one word is necessary for a complete answer.

Lia chose to do this job because she wants to become	e a (1)
The old people's home used to be a (2)	·
The residents liked The Cedars being on a (3)	road.
Lia had expected all old people to want nothing but (4)	·
Lia gives examples of (5)	features which care homes have to install.
The old people enjoyed talking to Lia about when they	were (6)
One reason the residents liked Lia was that she was a	good (7)
Lia reminded one female resident of the resident's (8)	·
When Lia bought the old men things from a shop, the	old men were really (9)
Lia was amazed that the other staff members treated I	ner as (10)
Lia is soon going back to the home to play (11)	for the residents.

TASK 2 14 POINTS

WORKS OF ART

In the second part of the test, you will hear four different people saying what works of art they would purchase if they won £20,000 to spend on art.

For questions 1-7, mark the best answer, A, B, or C.

1.	When will the man buy an oil painting?	
Α	only after two weeks.	
В	only after careful thought.	
С	only after love at first sight.	
	Speaker 2 (woman)	
2.	The woman says the Harriet Humphreys drawings	
Α	are cheaper than the painting she bought ten years ago.	
В	may already be worth a large amount of money.	
С	could possibly increase in value.	
3.	The woman is going to buy the Harriet Humphrey drawings	
Α	partly for financial reasons.	
В	only for financial reasons.	
С	only for emotional reasons.	
	Speaker 3 (man)	
4.	The man only buys paintings by	
Α	young artists.	
В	successful established artists.	
С	up-and-coming artists.	
5.	The man buys paintings	
Α	that would look good in his own home.	
В	for his own home sometimes.	
С	for friends' and relatives' homes sometimes.	
	Speaker 4 (woman)	
6.	The woman is going to buy a work of art	
Α	for her garden.	
В	that people will have to look at.	
С	called 'Look at me!'.	
7.	The woman's opinion of works of art is that they must	
Α	be eye-catching.	
В	suit the room they will be in.	
С	mean something to the owner.	

B. READING COMPREHENSION

TASK 1	11 POINTS
--------	-----------

You are going to read about job interviews.

Which person (A – D) mentions...

enjoying being in charge of their own life?	1	
being surprised by suddenly losing their previous job?	2	
not having other people depending on them financially?	3	
missing working with other people?	4	
undergoing training in order to take up their new job?	5	
a contact being useful in promoting their new business?	6	
surprising someone else by the decision they made?	7	
a prediction that hasn't come true?	8	
consulting other people about their business?	9	
working to a strict timetable?	10	
needing time to choose a new career?	11	

Rethinking Life

You are going to read about people who have changed their jobs. For questions **1-11**, choose from the people (**A-D**). The people may be chosen more than once.

A. The Farmer – Will Allen used to be an insurance agent in the City of Vancouver but now runs a farm.

'After 14 years in business, I found that the City had gone from a place which was exciting to stressful – no one was having any fun anymore. But I hadn't planned to leave for another five to ten years when I was made redundant. It came so suddenly. I didn't get a particularly good payoff but it was enough to set up the farm with. My break came when I got to know the head chef of a local hotel with one of the top 20 hotel restaurants in the country. Through supplying them, my reputation spread and now I also supply vegetables through mail order. I'm glad I'm no longer stuck in the office but it's astonishing how little things have changed for me: the same 80- to 90-hour week and still selling a product.'

B. The Artist - Amanda Turner was a manager in advertising but now makes a living as an artist.

'My painting began as a hobby, but I realised I was getting far more excitement out of it than out of working. The decision to take redundancy and to become an artist seemed logical. The career counsellor I talked to was very helpful. I think I was the first person who has ever told him, "I don't want to go back to where I've been." He was astonished because most people in their mid-forties need to get back to work immediately – they need the money. But we had married young, and our children didn't need our support. It was a leap into the unknown. We went to Toronto where we didn't know a soul. It meant leaving our friends, but we've been lucky in that our friendships have survived the distance – plenty of them come and visit us now.'

C. The Hatmaker – After working for five years as a company lawyer, Katherine Smith set up her own business in her London flat, making hats for private clients.

'My job as a lawyer was fun. It was stimulating and I earned a lot of money, but the hours were terrible. I realised I didn't want to become a senior partner in the company, working more and more hours, so I left. A lot of people said I'd get bored, but that has never happened. The secret is to have deadlines. Since it's a fashion-related business, you have the collections, next year's shapes, the season – there's always too much to do, so you have to run a regimented diary. I feel happier now, and definitely less stressed. There are things I really long for, though, like the social interaction with colleagues. What I love about this job is that I'm responsible for the product. If I do a bad job, then I'm the one who takes the blame. Of course, you care when you're working for a company, but when your name is all over the promotional material, you care that little bit more.'

D. The Health Coach – Paul Sanders worked in finance for 16 years before becoming a health coach at the Life Centre in Birmingham.

'I had been in financial markets from the age of 22, setting up deals. I liked the adrenaline, but I never found the work rewarding. I was nearly made redundant in 2015, but I escaped by resigning and travelling for a year. I spent that year trying to work out what I wanted to do. I was interested in health, so I visited some of the world's best fitness centres and talked to the owners about how they started up. I knew that to change career I had to get qualifications, so I did various courses in nutrition. Then I was offered part-time work at the Life Centre, I have no regrets. I never used to feel in control, but now I have peace of mind and control of my destiny. That's the best of all.'

TASK 2 16 POINTS

You are going to read an extract from the short story 'The Doll's House' by Katherine Mansfield. For questions 12-18, choose from the options A, B, or C the answer that you think expresses best what the text says.

When dear old Mrs. Hay went back to town after staying with the Burnells she sent the children a doll's house. It was so big that the carter and Pat carried it into the courtyard, and there it stayed, propped up on two wooden boxes beside the feed-room door. No harm could come to it; it was summer. And perhaps the smell of paint would have gone off by the time it had to be taken in. For, really, the smell of paint coming from that doll's house ("Sweet of old Mrs. Hay, of course; most sweet and generous!") —but the smell of paint was quite enough to make anyone seriously ill, in Aunt Beryl's opinion. Even before the sacking was taken off. And when it was ...

There stood the Doll's house, a dark, oily, spinach green, picked out with bright yellow. Its two solid little chimneys, glued on to the roof, were painted red and white, and the door, gleaming with yellow varnish, was like a little slab of toffee. Four windows, real windows, were divided into panes by a broad streak of green. There was actually a tiny porch, too, painted yellow, with big lumps of congealed paint hanging along the edge.

But perfect, perfect little house! Who could possibly mind the smell! It was part of the joy, part of the newness.

"Open it quickly, someone!"

10

15

20

25

30

35

40

45

50

The hook at the side was stuck fast. Pat pried **it** open with his penknife, and the whole house front swung back, and — there you were, gazing at one and the same moment into the drawing-room and dining-room, the kitchen and two bedrooms. That is the way for a house to open! Why don't all houses open like that? How much more exciting than peering through the slit of a door into a mean little hall with a hatstand and two umbrellas! That is — isn't it? — what you long to know about a house when you put your hand on the knocker. Perhaps it is the way God opens houses at the dead of night when He is taking a quiet turn with an angel ...

"O-oh!" The Burnell children sounded as though they were in despair. It was too marvellous; it was too much for them. They had never seen anything like it in their lives. All the rooms were papered. There were pictures on the walls, painted on the paper, with gold frames complete. Red carpet covered all the floors except the kitchen; red plush chairs in the drawing-room, green in the dining-room; tables, beds with real bedclothes, a cradle, a stove, a dresser with tiny plates and one big jug. But what Kezia liked more than anything, what she liked frightfully, was the lamp. It stood in the middle of the dining-room table, an exquisite little amber lamp with a white globe. It was even filled all ready for lighting, though, of course, you couldn't light it. But there was something inside that looked like oil and moved when you shook it.

The father and mother dolls, who sprawled very stiff as though they had fainted in the drawing-room, and their two little children asleep upstairs, were really too big for the doll's house. They didn't look as though they belonged. But the lamp was perfect. It seemed to smile at Kezia, to say, "I live here." The lamp was real.

The Burnell children could hardly walk to school fast enough the next morning. They burned to tell everybody, to describe, to — well — to boast about their doll's house before the school-bell rang.

"I'm to tell," said Isabel, "because I'm the eldest. And you two can join in after. But I'm to tell first." There was nothing to answer. Isabel was bossy, but she was always right, and Lottie and Kezia

knew too well the powers that went with being eldest. They brushed through the thick buttercups at the road edge and said nothing. [...]

But hurry as they might, by the time they had reached the tarred palings of the boys' playground the bell had begun to jangle. They only just had time to whip off their hats and fall into line before the roll was called. Never mind. Isabel tried to make up for it by looking very important and mysterious and by whispering behind her hand to the girls near her, "Got something to tell you at playtime." Playtime came and Isabel was surrounded. The girls of her class nearly fought to put their arms round her, to walk away with her, to beam flatteringly, to be her special friend. She held quite a court under the huge pine trees at the side of the playground. Nudging, giggling together, the little girls pressed up close. And the only two who stayed outside the ring were the two who were always outside, the little Kelveys. They knew better than to come anywhere near the Burnells..

В

12	The	doll's house was put in the courtyard and not in the house because it	12	
	Α	smelled of paint.		
	В	was huge.		
	С	was meant as an outdoor toy for the children.		
13	The	doll's house was a 'perfect little house' because it	13	
	Α	was a dark and dull green.	L	1
	В	was new.		
	С	had everything a house should have.		
14	Wha	t does 'it' in line 16 refer to?	14	
•	A			
	В	The hook that held the house front. The hook that held the bedroom door.		
	C	The hook that held the door to the little hall.		
15	Wha	t is the difference between this doll's house and an ordinary one?	15	
	Α	The whole house could be seen at once.		
	В	The house was visible in parts.		
	С	The doll's house was just perfect.		
16	The	Burnell children and their friends were so excited about the new house because the	16	
10		Duffield difficilitation friends were 30 excited about the flew flouse because the	.0	
	Α	rooms were overwhelming.		•
	В	pictures on the wall were overwhelming.		
	С	perfection of the house was overwhelming.		
17	Wha	t does Kezia like best about the house?	17	
	Α	The mother and father dolls who were sprawled in the drawing-room.		
	В	The lamp in the dining-room which looked like it belonged to the house.		
	С	The little children asleep upstairs in their bedrooms.		
18	By th	ne end of the extract, we learn that the	18	
	Α	Burnells let the Kelveys see the doll's house first.		I

Kelveys are disinterested in the doll's house.

Burnells and the Kelveys have a strained relationship.

C. GRAMMAR

TASK 1 8 POINTS

TENSES:

Read the text carefully and **conjugate the verb in brackets** in **the most appropriate tense**. Write your verb forms in the grid below.

TEXT ADAPTED FROM THE SHORT STORY THE BREEZE (BY JOSHUA FERRIS)

On their way to Manhattan, he told her that they had tickets to a movie that night. It was the 3-D-follow-up to a super hero sequel. He (1) (go) online the day before, only to learn that the IMAX showings (2) (already sell out). He (3) (cannot believe) it. How far in advance did this city make IMAX tickets available for pre-purchase and how much cunning did it take to get your hands on them? It was just a movie, it wasn't ---

She put a hand out to stop him. "Jay," she said. "I'm sorry, sweets. I can't see a movie tonight." "Why not?"

"It's so predictable" she said. Aren't you tired of seeing movies? So far, all we **(4) (do)** all winter long is seeing movies."

"But I've bought the tickets already. They (5) (buy) and paid for."

"I (6) (compensate) you," she said. "I can't see a movie tonight."

"You (7) (always tell) me you like it when I plan things."

"It's a movie, Jay, not a weekend in Paris. I can't sit in a movie theatre tonight, or I

(8) (get) crazy."

1.	
2.	
3.	
4.	
5.	
6.	
7.	
8.	

TASK 2 9 POINTS

For questions 1-9, complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence. You must use the word given in **bold** print. **Do not change this word**. Your answer must consist **of two to five words,** including the word given.

Counting the words in your essay is a waste of time. POINT	
There	the words in your essay.
I started cleaning hours ago and it's still not finished. CLEANING	
1	hours and it's still not finished.
I have never seen such a bad picture by a painter. EVER	
This is the	seen by a painter.
I didn't know about the appointment until Laura rang.	
Not until	_ about the appointment.
When my professor made me write the review about the assignment. I didn't have much time left before the last night bus ONLY	
I	before the last night bus would leave.
Your nervousness will vanish once the exams are ov OFF	er.
Isabelle said she	annoyed.
Although she was exhausted, Sarah kept on running FACT	
In	she was exhausted, she kept on running
"We'll be travelling round America next month" said C	Jake.
Jake said that	be travelling round America.

TASK 3 8 POINTS

Read the following text and use the word given in capitals at the end of each line to form a word that fits in the gap in the same line.

A SENSE OF BELONGING

Feeling that you belong	somewhere is a (1)	human need.	BASE
Nobody likes to feel like	e an (2) In	organisations that are truly	SIDE
diverse – across lines o	f age, class, disability, gender, rac	ce,	
(3)	orientation and world views	- creating a sense of belonging	SEX
can be tricky. It's definit	tely harder to achieve than in a tea	am where everyone has similar	
backgrounds. It requires	s action on both the company and	the individual level.	
Many organizations talk	about their (4)	and inclusivity	DIVERSE
(5)	Often, they focus on hiring	ng diverse teams – on getting	INITIATE
the (6)	numbers up, for instance –	but they may forget to promote	MINOR
inclusion on a day-to-d	ay basis. For such measures to w	ork, employers need to ensure	
that everyone in a team	feels included and thus, stops ac	ting (7)	RESPONSIBLE
A diverse workforce is o	one in which everyone is welcome	, but an	
(8)	working environment is one in wh	nich everyone feels welcome	INCLUDE
every day.			

D. WRITING

5 POINTS

Complete the following task in 140 - 190 words.

Task:

Your English class has been discussing the effect of social media on people. Now your English teacher has asked you to write an essay.

Write an essay using all the notes and giving reasons for your point of view.

Essay question "Social media are a danger to people – we ought to use them more responsibly." Do you agree?
Notes Write about: 1. education 2. addiction 3 (your own idea)

Write your **essay** in an appropriate style.

Examiner's comments (do not write anything in the table below)

	CRITERIA (marked on a basis of 0 – 5 points)	POINTS
1	Content:	/5
2	Communicative achievement:	/5
3	Cohesion (organisation of text):	/5
4	Vocabulary (range, accuracy):	/5
5	Grammar (range, accuracy):	/5
1-4	Total (max 25 points)	/ 25

Berufsmaturität Wirtschaft 2022 Kanton Zürich	Engliscl Serie A

Berufsmaturität Wirtschaft 2022 Kanton Zürich	Englisch Serie A